
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shash Hane’ dóó’ Ádahooníłígíí 
WHS Student and Family Newsletter 

December ~ Níłch’itsoh [Big Wind] 2015 
1737 Shush Drive, Ft. Wingate, New Mexico 87316   http://whs.bie.edu/ 

Yá’át’ééh Nihi K’e dóó’ Nihi Diné’é, 
 

Please attend our Parent/Teacher Conferences on Friday, December 4th. This 
is an opportunity to meet with your child’s teachers and check on their 
semester progress. 
 

Keep in mind that your student’s current Quarter 2 grades indicate the 
possible outcome for each class. For example, if you average your student’s 
Quarter 1 and 2 grades for a given class, you can estimate the overall 
semester grade [ Qtr 1 70% + Qtr 2 90% = 160÷2 = B- 80%]. That example, 
however, does not reflect all classes. Some teachers may weigh in the final 
exam, and the final grade will depend on that additional grade.   
 

Most importantly, we want you and your students to understand that a 
class credit can only be earned if a student passes with D- 60% or better. If a 
student fails a class, they will not earn that credit and will have to re-take 
the class if it is a requirement. See your child’s counselor to check their 
credit status and requirements. Students must earn all credits to move up a 
grade level. This is why it is important for your student to earn all credits. 

  

In addition, all students will be taking their NWEA test this month. This test 
is in Reading, Language Use, Math, and Science. The outcome of the test 
allows teachers to gauge your student’s skill and/or growth in those areas. It 
is also an opportunity for your student to show how much they have 
learned, so encourage them to do well.  
 

The winter season has made a grand appearance with a lot of snow, cold 
weather and ice, so be careful on your daily commutes. Be aware that if we 
have a two-hour delay, it will be announced via radio and T.V. news. If 
unsure, you can call the residential program before 7:30 and the school 
after that time.  
 

We certainly have a busy month ahead, so peruse through our newsletter 
and take note of all that is going on this month. We wish you and your 
families well over the holidays, and hope you are blessed abundantly with 
love and family   ~WHS Staff  
 

If you would like to add anything to next month’s newsletter, send an e-mail to olivia.gonzales@bie.edu 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December  Events  
 

¶ November 30th - December 4th  
NWEA Testing  

¶ December 2nd                                 
School Board Meeting at 3:00 
p.m. 

¶ December 4th                           
Parent/Teacher Conferences 
from 2 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

¶ December 15th                          
WHS Christmas Program        
@6:00 p.m. 

¶ December 16th & 17th                     
Final Exams [Schedule Posted] 

¶ December 18th                         
End of Quarter1 & Semester 1 

¶ December 21st – January 1st          
          WINTER BREAK 

¶ January 4th                           
Semester 2 Begins 

School Hours 
First bell 7:55 

Tardy Bell 8:00 
School Ends 3:25 

Important Numbers 
School  488-6400 
Delay/Closure  488-6400/6486/6488 
Attendance 488-6406 
Registrar  488-6407 
Gloria Arviso, Principal  488-6401 
Aaron Billie, Head Teacher  488-6417 
Grace Benally, Head Teacher   488-6456 
Margie Long, 11/12 Counselor   488-6415 
Marjean Benally, 9/10 Counselor  488-6416 
Randall Joe, Dorm Supervisor   488-6408 
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 ɨɿɴɰɺ ʆɸʃɷ ʈɾʄʁ ɲɷɸɻɳÜʂ ʃɴɰɲɷɴʁʂ 

 Discuss their progress 

 Confer with guidance counselors  

 Learn how to utilize Infinite Campus 

 Support WHS Clubs and buy some yummy snacks! 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHS Teacher Spotlight  
 
Karen Malone is an English teacher and our 

Head Volleyball Coach  here at Wingate High 

School. M s. Malone has been instrumental in 

preparing our seniors for their first step in the 

real world. She has also contributed to m any 

important changes in the curriculum here and 

has functioned as a literacy coach for our 

teachers. In addition, she , along with  two 

coaches  have been key in taking our WHS 

Volleyball Girls to the District  and State  

Championships the past few years. She has 21 

years in education at the elementary and high 

school level, and has been coaching volley ball 

for 13  years . She holds an Adm inistrative 

License, and a Language Arts and Reading 

endorsement.  
 

Karen has a Master of Administration in 

Educational Leadership from Grand Canyon 

University and a Bachelor of Science in 

Elementary Education K -8 Cum Laude from 

the University of New Mexico. She is a current 

Doctoral student at Grand Canyon University. 

Her course of study is completed and is now 
working on her dissertation  Way to go, 

Karen!  
 

Here is Karenôs personal philosophy: 

 ñAn education is a priceless commodity 

that individuals come to possess as their own. 

As an educator I believe I can foster within 

individuals a desire to attain an education. As 

an educator I set the standard of what the 

culture of my classroom will be; that then 

feeds into the  culture of the school. A school 

without a strong culture is like an individual 

without an origin, lost and going through the 

day to day activities without purpose or 

direction. One must have purpose and 

direction and an education can give that to 

them. He re at Wingate High School the whole 

student is nurtured to become productive 

citizens who will impact their tribe and tribal 

people in a positive and progressive manner.  

As an educator, I work to implement best 

practices in the classroom so that my studen ts 

are ready for the next step in their lives 

whatever that may be. As an individual, I 

possess the power of choice. I choose daily 

what I will or will not learn. I firmly believe 

there is value in education. An education can 

strengthen our people who in t urn will 

strengthen our tribe. To sustain our tribal 

lands and tribal government we must be able 
to interact with society as a whole.  As a 

people of strong character and intelligence, 

grounded in education and culture the Navajo 

can impact the world.ò 

~Ka ren Malone  
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~WHS Bowling Team~  
The Wingate High School bowling team has been in action for the 

past nine weeks. This is our second year competing in Special 

Olympic Bowling. WHS bowlers include:  
 

¶ Seniors- Marvin Benally, Cole Onsae, and Ahsheine 

Woody; 

¶ Juniors - Avey Cooeyate and Nathan  Yazzie; and  

¶ Sophomores - Sean Kinsel and Demetria Haswood.  
 

Bowling is a Special Olympic sport that is growing in popularity 

due to its leisurely nature and its competitive spirit. While there 

are some modifications made for athletes with forms of physica l 

disabilities, the majority of athletes involved compete using the 

same rules as athletes on professional tours.  

 

Special Olympics Bowling is offered in  

more than twenty nations and in many  

U.S. Programs. Bowling teams are  

grouped in divisions by the athlete's  

age, gender, and ability.  

 

It's always a fun -filled - get together  

when the WHS bowling team hop s  

onto the lanes. That's just the way  

they roll.  "We're a team that's close, " 

Coach Renee Atcitty said. "My family has been involved in the 

local area bowling leagues many years. So it is exciting to see a 

team here at Wingate."  
 

"We have a lot of fun when we bowl," Sean Kinsel said, "We hope 

to be competitive, win and do our best."  
 

The WHS Bowling team ended  their  2015 season on November 

14 th by competing in the New Mexico North Regional Bowling 

Tournament. Over 700 athletes from the northern areas of the 

state participated in bowling at the Santa Ana Starlight Lanes.  

The Wingate Bear Pride bowling team brought back four gold 

medals, two silve r medals and one bronze.  Way to go Bears!    

 
 

Ahsheine Woody, Senior, bowls at  
Santa Ana in November 2015 

 

Congratulations to our new                                         

Mr. Wingate, Adriano Mescal &                                

Ms. Wingate, Makenna Livingston! 
 

 Adriano is a Sophomore and from Little Water, New Mexico. He 

is Navajo and Chiricahua Apache, his clans are Chíshí, Ma°ii 

Deeshgiizhinii, Tó°ŜşţŠŠşŧŤŤũŤŤ, Ŝũş NóóşŜ°í ŅŤũŠ°é TáŞţŤŤ°ũŤŤ. 

He sang the Chiricahua Tobacco Song during the pageant and 

addressed bullying. His goal for this year is to represent himself 

in a positive way and to express his culture. 
 

Makenna is a Sophomore and from Showlow, Arizona. She is 

White Mountain Apache and Navajo, her clans are Bear, Eagle, 

and ŃŤů°ŜţũŤŤ. ŔţŠ ūŠŭšŪŭŨŠş ţŜũş ŨŪůŤŪũŮ ůŪ ±ŊũűŤŮŤŝŧŠ² ŝŴ 

Hunter Hayes and performed the Apache Warrior Dance. Her 

goal is to represent WHS on and off the reservation, and to 

address bullying and motivate students through conferences and 

performances.  

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wingate High School and Dineõ College-Crownpoint Dual Credit program 
 

Why should our eastern/northern Navajo reservation in general and Wingate High School community (specifically) 

consider dual credit, a very important alternative route of education? 
 

When teaching at either the secondary (high school) or tertiary (college) levels; it is very important that teachers follow 

current and appropriate research in their respective field of teaching so that they are abreast of current changes in 

education theory/practice but also do not risk becoming obsolete in their teaching methodology and assessment.  
 

In a recent article from a Columbus, Ohio newspaper the following quote appeared: 

ôNinth-grade students at the new Metro Institute of Technology in Ohio will spend five years taking accelerated high-
school classes and college courses and graduate with an associate degree or job certification. The school, in its pilot year, 
draws top-performing students from 16 districts.õ 
 

Wingate High School is offering a somewhat similar opportunity for our students through the dual credit program being 

offered through Dineõ College-Crownpoint except the program is still in its early stages. We expect to have an expanded 

ITV program by fall semester- 2016, which would open virtually entire college catalogs of classes to our students.  
 

More importantly, students at Shash Bitoo Olta could conceivably complete anywhere from 1 class, to 1 semester to 1 

academic year toward their college requirements. I believe I hear a whole lot of parents sighing with relief because that 

saves all of us a lot of money in college tuition, room, board and travel expense. The best part is that all monies generated 

are also supporting our tribal colleges! How cool is that? 
 

Recently, an admissions representative visited my Pre-Calculus and Calculus 1 classes to discuss possible admission to 

New Mexico Tech next year. We just had 2 former students graduate in recent semesters from this very prestigious 

engineering college. Both were in my Pre-Calculus class a few years back, so weõll call that home grown talent. President 

Obama set out a challenge a few years back that we needed to develop more technically prepared students and we have 

answered the bell!  ~Dr. J. 
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Bear Pride Athletics  
November & December 

2015 
 
 
      Volleyball  
The Lady Bear Express completed a great season going 20 ð 4 overall.  Highlights included 
finishing as the #1 seed in District 1AAAA and earning a #3 seed in the  State Tournament.  All 
District 1 st Team members announced were Ashanti Antonio, Keziah Pine, Paige Pinto & Ariel 
Salcido.  The team completed its season by defeating Shiprock in the first round play and falling 
to Silver HS in quarter final play.  Congra tulations on an outstanding season by the Lady Bears!  
Basketball  
The basketball season is in full swing with both the boys and girls currently practicing to 
establish the ABC teams.  The boys recently completed their annual scrimmage hosting Zuni, 
Miyamu ra and Ramah.  The girls will scrimmage over the holiday break and start the season on 
December 1 st hosting the Sandia Prep Lady Sun Devils.  The boys will tip off the season on 

November 24 th  as they host the Aztec Tigers and then will travel to Las Vegas NM to participate in 
the West Las Vegas Shootout.  The highlight of the early season will be the Girls and Boys 
Holiday Classic Tournament during the month of December star t ing December 10 -12 and 
December 17 ð 19, 2015.   
Wrestling  
Bear Pride wrestling st arted its practices and has a record  number of girls participating o n this 
yearõs team .  We look forward to the team hosting three separate events during the season with 
the Annual Shash Duels slated for December 16 th  featuring teams from the 4 Corners are a.  
Coach Lucio will be spearheading the team this year.  Good luck to all the participants !  

YEEõGO SHASH YEEõGO 
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Please join us this month for the following events:  
 

Parent/Teacher Conferences  

December 4 th  from 2:00 H 6:00 pm  

 

 WHS Christmas Program  

December 15th  at 6:00  pm 

 

 School-wide Christmas Dinner  

December 17th  at 11:55  am 

[Parents and All Staff Invited]  

 

 WHS Annual Open House  

December 17th  from 4:00 to  8:00 pm  

 

 

 


